
 

Coleford Town Council 

 

 
Regeneration Committee 
Thursday 6 September 18  

Minutes 
 

Attendees;  Cllrs C Elsmore, Thompson, Penny, Allaway Martin & Baird 
  Paula Massey FoDDC  
  Brian Watkins  GCC Highways 
  Jay Deakin  Tarmac 
 
1. Cllr C Elsmore was proposed as chair.  
 On being put to the vote he was unanimously elected.  
 

2. There were no apologies  
 

3. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 
 

4. There were no dispensation requests 
 

5. To have an update on the action planner 28 June 2018  
2. There had been a very positive meeting with representatives from the University of the West 
 of England (UWE). Great enthusiasm was shown for the project but it needed to match into the 
 curriculum. The launch of the project will be 8 October would last for 6 weeks ending at the 
 beginning of December with a show case event  
 Key dates  
 22 October  Ideas share with the committee in Coleford 
 26 November Presentation of results in Coleford 
 3 December Presentation of project in Bristol 
 The Committee need to provide a clear remit for the project to UWE 
 The Clerk to send remit asap  
3 GCC Highways Not so much progress has been made but no major hindrances to parking  on 
 the High Street. It must be assessed to be cost effective 
 Lambsquay they are no engineering issues about the works but could be very costly. The 
 hump in the road could be removed but again at great expense 
4 No progress but some areas have been considered 
5 Railway Drive installation of electric charging point would be £25k.Could be requested in 
 Section 106 funding. Liaising with the Forestry Commission which is looking to use electric 
 cars. 
6 Closed  
7 No planning application has been submitted although extensive works have been carried out  
 The Clerk to write to FoDDc re the situation.  
11 the FoDDC are starting to review the use of shared spaces so this should be removed from the 
 remit 
 

6. To make recommendations about the feasibility study brief. (CE) 
 Covered in item 5 
 

7. To discuss and make recommendations of any actions relating to the Highways Study 
 (BW) 
 Covered in item 5  
 

8. To have an update on the mapping exercise 
 NP to see some improvements to the shop fronts. The needs to be updated ion the map. The 
 UWE should liaise with the mapping person 
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9. To have an update and make recommendation re the EV charging points (PM) 
 Covered in item 5  
 

10. To make recommendation re the project working groups and their themes 
 Recommendation  
 That the working groups should be  
 Cycle & Pedestrian Ways  CE NP BW 
 Bee Friendly Planting  CE EE NP AL 
 Directional Changes  NP BT BW 
 Clock Tower/ Main Place PM 


